
 

 
 
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada    

Item No. 9.3.1                
  
  

Request for Council’s Consideration 

X Included on Agenda 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon 
Monday once week prior to 
meeting) 

    

Date of Council Meeting:  June 9, 2020 

Subject:  Infrastructure Funding Application for Active Transportation Enhancement to the Mineville 
Road. 

Motion for Council to Consider: 
 
That Halifax Regional Council request a staff report regarding submitting an Infrastructure Funding 
Application to the Province of Nova Scotia for Active Transportation enhancements to the Mineville 
Road.  
 

Reason:  
 
The funding request will complete paved shoulders to create bike lanes along the primary residential 
zone of Mineville Road, 4.5 Kms from Highway 7 to the Candy Mountain Road intersection. This 
section of the Mineville Road has the highest intensity of walkers and cyclists in the community. This 
would safely connect the citizens to its local parks, playgrounds, sports-court, community mailbox 
gazebo, health clinic, church, carpool parking lot and convenience store.  We are awaiting final cost 
estimates with cost sharing options to be considered. 
 

Outcome Sought:  
 
Council approval - this request is time sensitive matter whereby the Province is preparing to award a 
tender for the repaving of the Mineville Road. 
 

Councillor 
David Hendsbee 

District   
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